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It is extremely pleasing to report to the school community that the students have 
experienced an excellent start to the school year. They are busily engaged in 
learning activities within their classroom and acting responsibly on the 
playground. Thank you to all families who attended the Meet the Teacher 
Evening recently at both Campuses. This is a reminder to all families at the 
Junior Campus that the Welcome BBQ will be held tonight from 6.15pm. This is a 
great opportunity for the students and family members to catch up with friends 
and meet new people. 
 

Curriculum Day – Monday 24th February 
This is a reminder that Monday 24th February is a Curriculum (Pupil Free) Day at Concord School.  Staff will 
be participating in a full day of professional learning. The other Curriculum Days in 2014 will be on Tuesday 
10th June and Monday 17th November. 
 

Parent Payments 
A letter was sent home last week in regard to voluntary parent payments. The voluntary contribution of 
payments by parents/carers is an important aspect of Concord School’s funding. These funds are used to 
purchase essential equipment and/or materials which will resource the programs Concord School is able to 
provide. 
 

Please remember that if this donation is made freely with the knowledge that there can be no refunds and 
no material benefit obtained, then the parents/carers will be able to claim a tax deduction for this donation. 
An Electronic Funds Transfer option has been included this year in addition to credit and cash. 
 

The School Council sincerely thanks all families who have already made these payments. 
 

School Captains and Vice Captains  
Dylan and Georgia are the School Captains for 2014. For the first time, School Vice-Captains have also 
been appointed. Congratulations to Bayley  and Amber. 
  

All captains and their parents are extremely happy and proud of their achievement. In recent years the 

School Captains have taken on an important role within the school. They speak at assemblies, meet and 

greet important visitors and communicate any student concerns to Colin (through the SRC) and other school 

staff. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

concord.sch@edumail.vic.gov.au 
www.concordsch.vic.edu.au  
 

411 Grimshaw Street, Bundoora 
3083   
PO Box No. 90 Bundoora 3083  
 

Grimshaw Campus: 
T (03) 9467 3972    
F (03) 9467 8018  
 

Junior Campus:  
T (03) 9432 7978    
F (03) 9432 4593 

Concord School 
Website 

 

If you require information about 
Concord School at any time 
then please visit our 
comprehensive website at 
www.concordsch.vic.edu.au.  
To view ‘special events’ you 
will need a user name and 
password.  Please contact the 
office for this information. 
 

Official School 
Facebook Page 

To be kept directly informed of 
student learning and school 
news, please LIKE us on 
facebook through the link 
facebook.com/
concordschoolvictoria 
or electronically by clicking on 
the link below. 
  
 
 
 
 

Centrelink Officer   
Meeting Families/Carers 

At Centrelink 
Greensborough 

 

Centrelink will meet with 
Families/Carers of Concord 
School Students at their Office, 
16-20 Grimshaw Street 
Greensborough on Tuesday 
18th March 2014 between the 
hours of 9.30am - 10.30am.   
 

Centrelink staff will help with any 
queries/forms or any questions 
needing to be answered. 

Coming Events for 2014 

Date Event 

Thursday 20th February 2014 Junior Campus Welcome BBQ @ 6.15pm 

Monday 24th February 2014 Curriculum Day  -  Pupil free day 

Wednesday 5th March 2014 Concord School Careers Expo  

Monday 10th March 2014 Labour Day  -  School closed  

 

Updating Students’ Emergency Contacts 
 

In December last year a printout of your child’s information was sent home to all parents/
carers to update any details. We are still waiting for many of these to be returned. 
Please contact the office if you have any concerns.  

http://www.facebook.com/pages/Concord-School/129472853774662


Autism Accreditation 
Concord School became the first school to have achieved full 
accreditation through AMAZE (formerly Autism Victoria) late in 2013. 
This was a rigorous process through which our school had to 
demonstrate that we met a series of standards relating to providing 
processes, resources and programs to best meet the need of students 
on the autism spectrum. This was done not only through us providing 
documentation but AMAZE also conducted a series of site visits. While 
our school is not specifically for students on the Autism Spectrum, 
strategies such as providing structure and communication cues are 
beneficial to all students. 

Every Day Counts – School Attendance 
We all want our students to get a great education and the building 
blocks for a great education begin with students coming to school each 
and every day. 

Missing school can have a major impact on a child’s future – a student 
missing one day a fortnight will miss four full weeks by the end of the 
year. By Year 10 they’ll have missed more than a year of school. 

There is no safe number of days for missing school – each day a 
student misses puts them behind, and can affect their educational 
outcomes. Coming to school every day is vital, but if for any reason 
your child must miss school, please speak with your classroom teacher 
and find out what work your child needs to do to keep up. 

From 1st March 2014, new laws will mean that parents can be fined for 
not sending students to school without an acceptable reason. 
If you’re having attendance issues with your child, please let your 
classroom teacher know so we can work together to get your child to 
school every day. 
 

Student Accident Insurance Arrangements 
Parents are reminded that the DEECD does not provide personal 
accident insurance for students. Parents and guardians are responsible 
for paying the cost of medical treatment for injured students, including 
any transport costs. Student accident insurance policies are available 
from some commercial insurers. These cover a range of medical 
expenses not covered by Medicare or private health insurance.  
 

Student Internet and E-mail  
At Concord School, as part of the technology program, students access 
the internet and many use email as part of their educational program. 
Concord School believes that it is important that your child has access 
to and learns how to use the internet safely and appropriately.  
  
As a part of this program, students will be educated in safety and 
ethical issues in dealing with the internet. It is also important that 
families are involved in discussions about these issues with their 
children. Some of these issues include: inappropriate web sites, email 
and chat conduct, exchanging personal details and plagiarism/
copyright.  When using the internet, there are dangers and it is possible 
for students to access inappropriate information. Concord School has 
taken every reasonable measure to protect students from accessing 
unsuitable sites. The students are only permitted to access specific 
sites nominated by their teacher and under supervision. 

 
Principal’s Award 
The Principal’s Award goes to Hardial. 
 
Hardial has returned to school in 2014 with a huge smile on his face 
and an even bigger attitude towards his learning.  He has settled in to 
new routines and is finding the daily learning experiences fun and 
exciting.  Hardial is always first to put up his hand when answering 
questions and giving ideas for class discussions.   
 
He is a great role model for his peers and always leads the way with his 
behaviour.   

Hardial made a great puppet show on the Three Billy Goats Gruff and 
was really excited to share it with the class.  He has enjoyed activities 
in the Discovery Centre during Science and Literacy sessions with PDR 
and is keen to know what we are doing next time. 
 

Well Ddone on a great start to the year and receiving the Principal’s 

Award.   

 “Students striving to be the best they can be!” 
 

Jason Coningsby 
Principal  
 

President’s Message  
School Council met for the first time this year on Monday 17th 
February.  
 

The agenda items that were discussed at the 
meeting were:  
 
School Council Elections 
Family and Friends Association Update 
External use of Discovery Centre 
School Contract Buses 
Parent Payments 2014 
Concord School Café 
Concord School Policies 
Permission to finish early on the last day of each term 

 

School Council Elections  

There is no election required this year as the number of nominations 

equalled the number of vacancies on School Council.  

 

Kath Moore has re-nominated and is continuing on School Council. 

Kirrily Lamers is joining School Council replacing Karen Overall.  

 

Fran Hoad has re-nominated and is continuing on School Council. The 
following parents have nominated and are joining the School Council: 
Kylie Lewin (mother of Ryan T) and Narelle Smith (mother of Emelia). 
Tammy Johnston (mother of Cooper) is filling a Casual Vacancy on 
School Council. I would like to take this opportunity to welcome Kirrily, 
Kylie, Narelle and Tammy onto the School Council. I look forward to 
working with them, and the rest of the School Council, to improve the 
educational opportunities for the students of Concord School. 

 

Thank you very much to Karen Overall, Ninette Young and Sanaa Shah 

for their contribution to the School Council over their two year term. A 

very special thank you goes to John Pertile who served on the School 

Council for the 13 years that his daughter Kelly was at the school.  

 

Family and Friends Association 

The Family and Friends Association (FFA) are holding their next 

meeting at the Grimshaw Campus on Monday, 3rd March, at 1.30pm. 

Parents/carers in the FFA find that it is a non-threatening way in which 

to meet other parents/carers while supporting the education of their 

children. 

 

“Working together for our children”     

  

Mark Lancaster   

School Council President 

  
 
 



Assistant Principals’ Report   
School Captains 
As you have already read Dylan and Georgia are the 
School Captains for 2014. For the first time, School Vice-
Captains have also been appointed. Congratulations to 
Bayley and Amber  from the Assistant Principals. 
.  
All captains are extremely happy and proud of their 
achievement. In recent years the School Captains have 
taken on an important role within the school. They speak at 
assemblies, meet and greet important visitors and 
communicate any student concerns through the SRC and 
other school staff. 
 

School Representative Council (SRC) 
Each class in Secondary, Pathways and Transition have a rep on the 
SRC. They meet several times each term with Colin Simpson AP and 
discuss how the school could be made better, raise funds for 
community courses outside of the school and organise ‘Out-of Uniform 
days’.  SRC students will be elected next week. 
 

School Wellbeing Coordinator 

Violet Farah joins Sharon Ouliaris as part of our 

wellbeing team this year. Violet comes from Roxburgh 

College where she held a similar position and has 

quickly established herself in her new role at Concord 

School. Please speak to you class teacher, section 

leader or Colin Simpson (AP) first if you feel your child needs some 

extra support from Violet in order to assist them to do well at school. 

Kirrily Lamers, Colin Simpson and Kath Moore 
Assistant Principals 

 

Family and Friends Association 
 
 

FFA met on Monday last week and a New Committee for 2014 was 
elected.  Congratulations to our new President Antoinette 
Ribchester.  Julie Alberti will continue as Vice President, Viv Butler as 
Treasurer and Sue Gibb as Secretary.  We have four members 
returning to the General Committee and welcome 2 new members. 
 
Fundraisers for Term 1 will be Hot Cross Buns and Entertainment 
Books.  Flyers for the Hot Cross Buns will be sent home in March with 
delivery in the last week of Term.  Hot Cross Buns will be $1 each and 
there are 3 flavours to choose from.  Details about the Entertainment 
Books will be sent home soon. 
 
Our next meeting will be held on Monday 3rd March at 1.30pm in the 
Conference Room at Grimshaw Campus.  New members are always 
welcome. 
 
Sue Gibb 
Secretary 

 

ATTENTION ALL YEAR 9, 10, 11 AND 12 PARENTS  
CAREER NEWS 

CONCORD CAREERS EXPO 
WEDNESDAY 5TH MARCH 2014 

 
I strongly urge all parents of students in Yr 9, 10, 11 and 12 to attend 
this Expo.  It is a unique opportunity for you to explore post school 
options and services relevant to your son or daughter all under the 
one roof.   It is vital for parents of Yr 12 students to attend this 
valuable evening which will greatly assist families in their decision 
planning for life after leaving Concord School.   
 

APPOINTMENTS WITH GAYNOR  
CAREERS AND TRANSITION COORDINATOR  

 

I am taking appointments for individual Careers’ Counselling sessions 
with Year 12 parents.  This initial interview is important to establish 
communication and outline processes for what happens with assisting 
you in ‘Futures’ planning.  Please phone or email to make an 
appointment with me if you haven’t already.  
 
Gaynor Martyn  -  Careers and Transition Coordinator   

 Canteen News 
 

The Canteen operates on Tuesdays and Thursdays!   
(at the Grimshaw campus only) 

 

Please remember to have your child’s name and room number clearly 
marked on the outside of the bag, along with the order and correct 
monies if possible.  Price lists are available from the main office.    
 
 

Ann Park  -  Canteen Manager  

 

STUDENTS BUS TRAVEL  
 
We are indeed fortunate to now have eight buses provided by the 
DEECD for our students to travel upon to and from Concord School.  
The majority of our students who catch these buses are very well 
behaved and always demonstrate the school value of respect.  From 
time to time however, some students make poor choices when 
travelling on the buses.  It is an expectation that students travelling on 
the buses will: 
 

· Speak quietly 
 

· Remain in their seat 
 

· Get along with others 
 

The bus supervisors do a tremendous job each day ensuring student 

safety on the bus journey.  When a bus supervisor speaks to a student 

or parent/carer about unacceptable behaviour, they also report this 

behaviour to the school.  Initially students may be given a warning, but 

if their behaviour does not improve they may be removed from the bus 

for a short time as a consequence.  Students who are engaging in 

behaviour which may jeopardise their safety or the safety of the other 

students may be removed from the bus immediately.   

 
We also expect that our students who travel independently on the 
public bus system demonstrate exemplary behaviour and the school 
value of respect.  This is particularly important as these students are 
representing Concord School in the wider community. 
 
We appreciate parent/carer support and cooperation in this matter as 
we need to ensure all students have an enjoyable and safe journey to 
and from school each day.  
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